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Private Health Funds to inject more than $10 billion into 

Health Care in 2008 
 
Australia’s Private Health Insurance Industry is expected to inject more than $10 billion into 
Australia’s health care system in 2008. 
 
Reflecting the increasing cost of health care in Australia, the Health Minister Nicola Roxon 
today announced that PHI premiums would increase by an average of 4.99% from April 
2008. 
 
The premium increase is necessary to ensure funds remain financially viable, meet statutory 
prudential requirements and most importantly continue to provide members with quality 
medical treatment by covering the increasing costs of health care services.  
 
During 2007: 

• Total hospital treatment costs increased by 11.7 percent 
• Total medical benefits outlayed on behalf of members increased by 14.8 percent 
• Benefits for prostheses (implanted medical devices such as artificial hips, 

pacemakers, knee joints, etc.) increased by 12.9 percent 
 
According to PHIAC almost 10.8 million Australians currently have some form of Private 
Health Insurance, Hospital and/or General Treatment Cover. 
 
During 2008 it is estimated that one in four people covered by health insurance – about 2.75 
million people – will go to hospital as private patients – an average of 7,500 each day.  
 
The 2.75 million hospital admissions compares with 1.5 million in 1998 (the year before the 
PHI rebate was introduced) i.e. 1.25 million more people will use their insurance for hospital 
treatment this year compared with 1998. 
 
During 2008 Health Funds will pay more than $3 billion to cover hospital treatment for their 
members aged 65 and over. More than one million people in this age group (1.25 million) – 
mostly pensioners and self-funded retirees, many on low or fixed incomes – have health 
insurance, and on average two out of every three will use it this year! 
 
Australian private hospitals are at the leading edge of health care innovation, and our doctors 
and nurses are among the best in the world. Technology makes it possible to provide 
Australians with the best health care in the world. Private Health Insurance provides cover 
for this treatment at the lowest prices possible. 
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